La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers General Meeting Minutes April 25, 2021

(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the September meeting.)

Call to Order: 1:05pm.

Approval of Minutes: Dennis Wallan moved to approve the March 27, 2021 Meeting Minutes, Roger Ellis 2nd, carried.

Treasurers Report: Kathy Wallan read the Income and Expense Report and went through the line items; there were \$231, in clothing sales, \$450 in donations; expenses were \$39.02 in postage and \$93 to the DMV to register ATV. Gary Pankey moved to accept the Treasurers Report, Roger Ellis 2nd, carried.

Trail Maps: Gary Pankey needs some volunteers to go face to face with businesses for advertisement on our maps. Club will reimburse mileage. Gary Pankey will take care of the layout and Rick Bice will get advertisers in Bend.

John and Peggy bench: The bench is ready. The tree has been purchased probably won't receive until next month. John and Peggy will be presented with dedication following parade at Frontier Heritage Park.

Statewide Scholarships: Roger Ellis reported that with the extra monies collected from clubs across the state for the tree and bench, we have two scholarships to award state wide for \$1,100 each.

Grooming Report: Dennis Wallan and Tom Chesnut went down trail 80 but there was still too much snow.

Trail Work: Road work, Kay and Dan Larwin and Bill and Pat Inman went out to pick up trash. They also rode the trails where they could on ATVs.

Chainsaws: Gary Pankey has a call in to schedule class. Electric certification is same as gas certification. Classes will run a bit longer.

Parking Lot Expansion: Scott McBride called Gary Pankey and stated Forest Service is going to do a study. The current parking lot at 10 mile has a third parking area that wasn't originally approved. The Forest Service has parking issues all over Central Oregon and the State. It was discussed they do a study regarding over use of sno parks and riding areas. It was discussed Forest Service will put up more signs and have people in Forest Service attire directing traffic.

Snowmobiler of the year for 2020: Dennis Wallan was elected as Snowmobiler of the Year last year but was never able to receive his award. Dennis was also nominated for Snowmobiler of the Year for 2021 and received that award as well. This year we had Outstanding Member of the year and that went to Roger Ellis.

2022 Snowmobile Convention: The Convention will be held at Diamond Lake January 11th thru 15th.

Election of Officers: Gary Pankey went through the election of officers. The following positions are up for election:

President:

Secretary:

Board Member 1

Board Member 3

Roger Ellis is a candidate for President, no more nominations. Michele Kogler is the candidate for Secretary, no more nominations. Judy Bice is candidate for Board Member #1, no more nominations. Dennis Wallan is candidate for Board Member #2 no more nominations.

Barbara Ellis moved nominees be elected by acclamation into office, Pat Inman 2nd, carried.

Growth Zone: Per the OSSA meeting, the program will facilitate Secretary and Treasurers jobs by putting everything on line. We will be able to send applications to all club members at once without having to send out individual letters to members. Member Dues go straight into club account.

Adjourn: 2:20pm.

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary